
WAC 181-86-070  Grounds for issuance of suspension order.  The 
superintendent of public instruction may issue a suspension order un-
der one of the following conditions:

(1) The certificate holder has admitted the commission of an act 
of unprofessional conduct or lack of good moral character or personal 
fitness and has presented to the superintendent of public instruction 
an agreed order to not serve as an education practitioner for a stated 
period of time and the superintendent of public instruction has agreed 
that the interest of the state in protecting the health, safety, and 
general welfare of students, colleagues, and other affected persons is 
adequately served by a suspension. Such order may contain a require-
ment that the certificate holder fulfill certain conditions precedent 
to resuming professional practice and certain conditions subsequent to 
resuming practice.

(2) The certificate holder has committed an act of unprofessional 
conduct or lacks good moral character but the superintendent of public 
instruction has determined that a suspension as applied to the partic-
ular certificate holder will probably deter subsequent unprofessional 
or other conduct which evidences lack of good moral character or per-
sonal fitness by such certificate holder, and believes the interest of 
the state in protecting the health, safety, and general welfare of 
students, colleagues, and other affected persons is adequately served 
by a suspension. Such order may contain a requirement that the certif-
icate holder fulfill certain conditions precedent to resuming profes-
sional practice and certain conditions subsequent to resuming prac-
tice.

(3) The certificate holder lacks personal fitness but the super-
intendent of public instruction has determined the deficiency is cor-
rectable through remedial action and believes the interest of the 
state in protecting the health, safety, and general welfare of stu-
dents, colleagues, and other affected persons is adequately served by 
a suspension which states condition precedent to resuming professional 
practice and which also may state certain conditions subsequent to re-
suming practice.

(4) Provided, That suspension shall never be appropriate if the 
certificate holder has committed a felony crime under WAC 
181-86-013(1).
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.410.210. WSR 06-14-010, § 181-86-070, 
filed 6/22/06, effective 7/23/06. WSR 06-02-051, recodified as § 
181-86-070, filed 12/29/05, effective 1/1/06. Statutory Authority: RCW 
28A.150.290(1). WSR 02-19-050, § 180-86-070, filed 9/11/02, effective 
10/12/02. Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.70.005. WSR 90-02-076, § 
180-86-070, filed 1/2/90, effective 2/2/90.]
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